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Chair Nishihara, Vice Chair Wakai, and the members of the Committee, 
 
Senate Bill 2128 would appropriate funds to the Hawaii Emergency Management Agency for a 
hurricane shelter retrofit program that would prepare emergency public shelters and residential 
homes and buildings to withstand the impact of a hurricane. 
 
The Department of Defense supports the intent of Senate Bill 2128 so long as it does not 
replace the Governor’s priorities as requested in his executive budget and that the measure can 
support the other critical resources needed during a disaster. 
 
The Department agrees with the intent of the bill, which is to increase the amount of emergency 
shelter space by retrofitting public buildings to address the significant deficit in shelter inventory 
that exists.  
 
This measure also proposes to allow the Hawaii Emergency Management Agency (HI-EMA) to 
use appropriated funding to retrofit residential homes.  Respectfully, the Department believes 
that home retrofits could more effectively be encouraged by providing tax credits to home 
owners.  The direct distribution of funds to home owners potentially places HI-EMA in the 
difficult position of determining which citizens receive funding and which do not. In addition, 
there would be a large administrative and manpower component to administer funding that HI-
EMA is not currently resourced to support. A tax credit for retrofits would encourage home 
owner investment in mitigation measures a more equitable and efficient manner.  
 
Thank you for the opportunity to comment on Senate Bill 2128.  
 
Moses Kaoiwi; moses.kaoiwi.mil@mail.mil; 808-733-4300 
Jennifer Walter: jennifer.m.walter@hawaii.gov; 808-733-4300 
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